
 

ARCH CAPE DOMESTIC WATER SUPPLY DISTRICT 

MINUTES 

 
20 July 2018 

 
 
A quorum was present. 
 

Water Board:  Ron Schiffman, Vice-President 
   Debra Birkby, Treasurer 
   Linda Murray  
 
Excused Absent: Virginia Birkby, President 
   Dan Seifer 
    
Sanitary Board: Darr Tindall (non-voting) 
    
    
Public:   Richard Gibson, President – Cannon View Park 

Ben Dair, Sustainable Northwest 
   David and Jeannie Stockton 
    
    
Staff:   Phil Chick, District Manager 
   Steve Hill, Secretary 
    
 
Mr. Ron Schiffman opened the meeting at 6:00pm. 
 
 

Public Comments:  None.   
 

Agenda:  Hear from Richard Gibson first.  Ms. Debra Birkby moved acceptance of the agenda as 
modified which was seconded by Ms. Murray.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Election of Officers:  Ms. Debra Birkby nominated Mr. Ron Schiffman as President which was 
seconded by Ms. Linda Murray.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Ron Schiffman nominated Ms. Debra Birkby as Vice-President and Treasurer which was 
seconded by Ms. Linda Murray.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Ms. Debra Birkby nominated Mr. Steve Hill as secretary which was seconded by Ms. Linda Murray.  
All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Terms of office are for two consecutive fiscal year terms as provided for by the board in July of 
2017 and therefore run until July of 2020. 
 
Consent Agenda:  Ms. Debra Birkby moved adoption of the consent agenda which was seconded by 
Ms. Murray.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
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Old Business: 

 

Cannon View Park (CVP) – Arch Cape Water District System Connection:  Mr. Richard 
Gibson addressed the board with a request that the board be open to CVP pursuing cost estimates to 
establish a fixed connection between Cannon View Park and the water district.  He said CVP was 
interested in potentially having a fixed connection to Arch Cape’s water district.  He pointed out that 
in the past such a connection in emergency conditions would have taken place using a fire hose 
which presented possible contamination issues.   
 
Mr. Chick said that CMI had prepared an estimate some years ago, which was approximately 10K. 
However, in recent conversations with CMI, it was determined that a slight change to the plans with 
the addition of a pressure reducing valve in the vault at the intertie would be suitable for this type of 
connection, taking into account the two water system’s pressure differences. 
  
Consensus was reached for CVP to move forward with acquiring a new engineering/cost plan for 
future review. 
 

Watershed Update:   

 

 Forest Legacy Grant Status:  (Information)  It was reported that we did not receive funding 
for our application for the Forest Legacy Grant last year but were told it was difficult to make it on 
the first attempt.  Our plan going forward is to emphasize the special ‘coastal edge’ story with our 
rare and endemic species and unique environment needing protection.  Mr. Chick suggested that 
contact be made with a Mr. Alan Front) for development and or review of our next application up for 
consideration on August 8th in Salem.  
 

EFM Non-Disclosure Agreement:  (Information)  This is still being worked on. 
 

 Silvia Terra Timber Cruise Contract:  (Information)  The timber cruise is still being 
worked on by Silva Terra and will be brought to us the following week. 
 
 Outreach Coordinator Position RFP:  (Information)  Mr. Dair said that we had three (3) 
responses so far for this position and the phone interviews will begin next week.   
 
 Drinking Water Source Protection Grant:  (Information)  We have had no contact yet on 
this grant request.  We should know by our next meeting but due to timing this project will be going 
to 2019. 
  
Water District Master Plan Insert:  (Information)  Curran-McLeod (CMI) was reported to have 
developed a memo insert for the Master Plan.  If we were to do a full scale Master Plan it was 
estimated to cost from between $30K to $70K but Mr. McLeod indicated this would not be 
necessary where an update by CMI would cost approximately $10 – 15K.  Mr. Chick recommended 
that a full scale update not be undertaken and that CMI’s memo would suffice as an insert to the 
Master Plan – with reference to the District’s Water Management and Conservation Plan, Long 
Range Financial Plan, and current SDC.  
 













Manager Report July 20, 2018 

 

WATER: 

 

Water usage for May totaled 1,048,000 Gallons. We received 1.98” of rainfall.  

 

The stream flow gage in Asbury Creek has been installed for the season. Despite the dry 

weather, we are still ahead of where we were in the 2015 drought, in terms of stream flow 

capacity. Things could drop off abruptly if the weather remains dry for an extended time. We 

will continue keeping a close eye on the flow. 

 

Staff replaced the seals in the leaking Booster Pump at the Water Plant. 

 

Brush cutting and meter maintenance continues. I have been in contact with two customers in 

regard to excessively high water consumptions and their charges. 

 

We recently received plans for a small development planned for East Marshall Rd. They have 

been reviewed by CMI Engineering. I do not know a date yet when work will begin. 

 

MONTHLY LOG : ARCH CAPE WATER & SANITARY DISTRICTS

June 2018

Total Hours 336.00 0 132.50 203.50

Percentage Split 39% 61%
0 0

Total Accounts 631 290 341

Percentage Split 46% 54%  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


